QUEENS PARK PRECINCT PUBLIC MEETING

10 August 2011
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Peter Cohen
Apologies:
Michael Ahrens, Susan Platus
Councillors present:
Mora Main 
Minutes from May meeting
Moved: Ian Barber

Seconded: Peter Cohen
Business arising
Letter sent from Bronte, Bronte beach and Queens Park Precincts on preserving heritage and streetscape in Waverley by enforcing relevant planning controls. Also suggested meeting with Council on the issue. Council has not responded.
Police report from Waverley Community Safety Committee minutes

· increase in motor vehicle theft

· increase in stealing from motor vehicles

· Highway Patrol to have number plate recognition equipment

· use of drug dogs stepped up in hotels

· traffic management plan being developed for Sculpture by the Sea

· reminder to report graffiti to Council and Police. It was suggested that Council be urged to share information with Police.
Centennial Park Report – representative did not attend
Arnold St quarry site update
· owners appealed to the Land and Environment Court about the Council’s rejection of their DA

· case was heard on 27 July but verdict is still not known

· concern was expressed about the fate of the Pt Jackson fig tree 
Planning requirements compliance 

At most meetings, residents express their concerns about developments being recommended for approval despite their obvious non-compliances with the Waverley DCP. 

Residents strongly believe that they should be able to rely on the DCP being enforced by Council planners, whether or not there are any objections.
At the meeting in May, the following motion was passed: 

that the Council directs its Planning Department to comply with the requirements of the DCP when assessing DAs.

This important matter was the main topic of discussion at this meeting and residents cited numerous examples of obvious non-compliant DAs being approved or recommended for approval. 
In particular, residents cannot understand why:

· planners often recommend approval of a DA, despite listing a range of non-compliances in their report
· sometimes really major non-compliances are disregarded, ones that are obviously at odds with core elements of the DCP and/or LEP e.g. insufficient site area  for dual occupancy

· they have to spend considerable time and effort in preparing objections and then contacting Councillors to have DAs considered by the DCC because they feel that they cannot rely on assessments being undertaken fairly against controls in the DCP. Some residents even feel compelled to pay private planners to prepare their objection

· applicants are apparently not advised that their DAs have major and/or numerous non-compliances and should be revised before formally submitting them to Council.

The meeting was told that some Councils have committees that look at every DA sent in and decide whether to accept it or not e.g. is sufficient information provided, does it largely conform with planning controls etc. This could alleviate some of the angst and time wasted by both applicants and neighbours.
Other issues of concern include:

· approvals being given to buildings that take up most of the site i.e. are FSRs being adhered to and are they being calculated correctly in the first place?

· privacy issues. With small blocks in many streets and also increasing numbers of laneway developments, the placement and size of windows is extremely important. 

· applicants submitting S.96 appeals to overturn conditions imposed in their approvals. Neighbours are often unaware of these and feel let down when conditions imposed are later overturned. 

The meeting agreed that, as many of the precincts in the Waverley area seem to have similar concerns about planning controls not being enforced, the matter be put on the agenda for the next Combined Precincts meeting.
The meeting also felt that more information and transparency about the assessment process is needed and therefore passed the following motion:

Motion: this precinct requests Council to provided a detailed written description of the internal DA assessment process, including but not limited to

· how the DCP (including the Q Pk Character Study) and the LEP (including the Heritage Policy) are considered 

· how DCP/LEP non-compliances are handled and

· how post approval changes (S.96) are handled.
Passed unanimously               

Moriah College

· Community Consultative meeting was held on 4 August 

· crossing now completed and working well, according to the school

· bus stop has been moved and may be deleted – Council discussing with Sydney Buses. Already two stops in close proximity.

· In follow-up to resident’s complaint about noise at previous meeting, Bursar claimed that there was nothing more the school could do. Resident has subsequently written to say that it is still a problem.
· In relation to student parking, it was agreed that the newly elected yr 11 student leaders would be invited to the next Community Consultative meeting to discuss the student parking problem and seek their support in getting students to comply with the rules.

Bourke St speed signage update

· Council has not responded to our letter. Councillor Main will follow up.

Next meeting: 2 November 2011
